
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES     4-28-97 

 

THE COMMISSIONERS MET IN THE COUNCIL CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE CITY 

MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 301 S. BRANSON STREET, MARION, INDIANA 46953 ON 

APRIL 28, 1997 QT 8:30 A.M. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE WERE COMMISSIONERS RICHARD PUCKETT AND WALTER 

WOOD, COUNTY AUDITOR JUDY CARMICHAEL, CAPTAIN MIKE BACK OF THE 

GRANT COUNTY SHERIFF DEPARTMENT, MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR CHARLIE 

FISHER, LINDA WILK OF FAMILY SERVICES AND KARYN SHINSKI OF THE 

CHRONICLE-TRIBUNE. 

 

RICHARD PUCKETT CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 8:30 A.M. 

 

WALTER WOOD MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE LAST 

MEETING AND TO APPROVE THE CURRENT CLAIMS AND THE CURRENT 

PAYROLL.  DICK PUCKETT SECONDED THE MOTION AND THE MOTION CARRIED. 

 

DAVID GLICKFIELD ENTERED THE MEETING. 

 

CAPTAIN MIKE BACK OF THE SHERIFF DEPARTMENT DISCUSSED A PROBLEM 

WITH THE LIFT STATION LOCATED NEAR THE SHERIFF DEPARTMENT.  HE 

PRESENTED A BID FROM SKYLINE ELECTRIC COMPANY FOR $28,866 TO REPLACE 

THE ENTIRE SYSTEM, INCLUDING LINES, GUIDES, PUMPS, ELECTRONICS AND 

MOTORS - EVERYTHING EXCEPT THE CEMENT WELL.  CHARLIE FISHER STATED 

HE HAD ONE MOTOR IN FOR REPAIR AT THIS TIME, AND THE BACK-UP HAS BEEN 

WIRED FOR SHORT TERM DURING THIS REPAIR.  THE REPAIR WILL COST 

APPROXIMATELY $1500.  WALTER WOOD ASKED IF SINCE IT IS A TWO PUMP 

SYSTEM WOULD IT BE PROBABLE TO PURCHASE ONE NEW PUMP AND COMBINE 

THE GOOD PARTS OF THE PRESENT TWO FOR ONE GOOD PUMP.  CHARLIE FISHER 

SAID HE WOULD CHECK INTO THAT POSSIBILITY.  DICK PUCKETT SAID THERE 

HAD BEEN MANY REPAIRS ON THIS SYSTEM SINCE HE HAD BEEN IN OFFICE.  IT 

WAS DECIDED TO LOOK INTO SEVERAL OPTIONS AND TO GET OTHER QUOTES ON 

A NEW SYSTEM. 

 

CAPTAIN BACK AND LINDA WILK, FAMILY SERVICE DIRECTOR, EXPLAINED AN 

APPLICATION FOR A VICTIMS ASSISTANT GRANT FOR THE SHERIFF 

DEPARTMENT.  LINDA EXPLAINED THAT SHE WOULD BE HIRING AND TRAINING 

THE NEW PERSON, IF THE GRANT IF AWARDED, AND THAT IT WOULD BE AT NO 

EXPENSE TO THE COUNTY GENERAL FUND.  DICK PUCKETT AND JUDY 

CARMICHAEL SIGNED THE APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT. 

 

CAPTAIN BACK ALSO MENTIONED THAT ON 700W SOUTH OF HIGHWAY 26 THE 

ROAD IS BEING TORE UP BY LARGE TRUCKS TRAVELING TO THE GRAIN 

ELEVATOR.  THE SPEED LIMIT AND A STOP SIGN WAS DISCUSSED.  CAPTAIN 

BACK STATED HE WOULD TALK WITH PEOPLE AT THE GRAIN ELEVATOR AND 

RESIDENTS OF THE AREA AND REPORT BACK TO THE COMMISSIONERS. 

 

WALT WOOD MADE A MOTION TO SIGN THE GRIFFITH COST ALLOCATION 

CONTRACT.  DAVID GLICKFIELD SECONDED THE MOTION AND THE MOTION 

CARRIED THREE AYES.  DICK PUCKETT SIGNED THE CONTRACT. 

 

WALT WOOD THANKED CHARLIE FISHER AND THE MAINTENANCE CREW FOR 

THE CLEAN-UP WORK AROUND THE COURT HOUSE.  

 

THE MEETING WAS RECESSED AT 8:55 A.M. 

 


